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Sunao Kaneko
I would like to express my sincere gratitude to chapters of the Asian and Oceanian region for nominating me as a candidate for the election of the Commission of Asian Oceanian Affairs (CAOA) of ILAE.
Having the background as a psychiatrist, I have been engaged in the clinical research of epilepsy. Especially, I am deeply involved in the genetic studies of epilepsy, and our group has continued to report our research findings in various journals. 
Currently, I serve as President of the Japanese Society of Clinical Neuropsychopharmacology. As a member of the Board of Directors of the Japan Epilepsy Society, I am Chairman of the Committee of International Affairs and also review and select candidates for the JES Scholarship. It has been decided that Hirosaki University, in which I am affiliated, will accept two young epilepsy researchers from Asia in 2010.
Over the years, I have lectured to many researchers in the Asian and Oceanian region, and I am also appointed as Honorable Professor at the China Medical School. In October this year, I will chair the 43rd Congress of the Japan Epilepsy Society （http://www.c-linkage.co.jp/jes43/）which will be held in Hirosaki. As a post-congress event, I will also chair the International Symposium on Pharmacogenomics in Epilepsy（http://www.c-linkage.co.jp/jes43/）. I am looking forward to see many friends from the Asian and Oceanian region at the symposium. 
The Asian and Oceanian region is an exceptional region with a long history and strong dynamism. If elected as a member of the CAOA, I pledge to devote my whole energy to the persons with epilepsy in this region. I would appreciate your continuous support in the election.
Best wishes, 

Sunao Kaneko
Chairman, Committee of International affairs

Japan Epilepsy Society
